South Ellis County Water Supply Corporation
Board Meeting Minutes

August 18, 2016
The South Ellis County Water Supply Corporation met in regular session August 18, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. in their office at 109 Main Street, Italy, TX.  The following Board members were present: President Russ Lewis, Vice-President Myron Major, Secretary/Treasurer Michael Cheatham, and Board members Kevin Buck and Mark McClain.  Employees present were Suzann Hyles, Michele Riddle and Joe Windham.  Employee Bobby Wooldridge was absent.

President Russ Lewis called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Suzann Hyles opened the meeting with prayer.

President Russ Lewis determined there was a quorum with all Board members present and accounted for. 
VISITOR(S) – David Seay, Tommy Rossa, Rob & GayLynn Beason.
VISITOR(S) SIGNED UP TO ADDRESS THE BOARD – None
BOARD MEETING MINUTES – A motion was made by Mark McClain to approve the minutes of the July 14, 2016 Board meeting.  The motion was seconded by Myron Major.  The motion carried unanimously.
APPLICATIONS AND TRANSFERS – Kevin Buck made a motion to approve the following applications and transfers:
SOUTH ELLIS COUNTY WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION
August 2016

NEW WATER METER APPLICATIONS FOR APPROVAL


August 14, 2016 
Pedro Guzman & Saturnino Ramirez
Installment Agreement



Account #      , Certificate #  
 


Mark McClain made a motion to approve the installment agreement with Pedro Guzman



(with a Mechanic's Lien in case of non-payment).  The motion was seconded by Kevin


Buck.  The motion passed unanimously.


August 16, 2016
Texzon Technologies, LLC

Invoiced, Waiting on Pmt



Account # 
, Certificate # 



August 16, 2016
Texzon Technologies, LLC

Invoiced, Waiting on Pmt



Account # 
, Certificate # 


August 2016
TRANSFER OF WATER METERS FOR APPROVAL

            Transferred From:           
            Transferred To:    

       Acct #      
   Cert #

John Wray
Texzon Technologies
54
109
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APPLICATIONS AND TRANSFERS CONTINUED - 
CHAMBERS MEADOW

August 2016
NEW WATER METER APPLICATIONS FOR APPROVAL

N/A

August 2016
TRANSFER OF WATER METERS FOR APPROVAL

Transferred From:           
            Transferred To:    

       Acct #


Roy Mosier
Austin Cravens
34


Wendy Finley/Refel Rushing
Brent & Michele Strength
38

Michael Cheatham seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
ADJUSTMENTS – Kevin Buck made a motion to approve the SECWSC adjustments in the amount of ($593.86). Michael Cheatham seconded and the motion carried unanimously.  Mark McClain made a motion to approve the Chambers Meadow adjustment of $15.00.  Myron Major seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
PAST DUE LIST – Kevin Buck made a motion to approve the past due list for SECWSC in the amount of $2,619.03 and the past due list for Chambers Meadow in the amount of $24.00.  Myron Major seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.  
FINANCIAL REPORT – The July 2016 Financial Statement for SECWSC as follows:  
Total Deposits - $62,837.97
Total Disbursements - $39,230.54
Total Checking FSB & CNB -  $28,602.53
Cash Flow for July, 2016 – $23,607.43
The July 2016 Financial Statement for Chambers Meadow as follows:
Total Deposits - $1,637.00
Total Disbursements - $948.70
Total Checking FSB & CNB - $2,154.68
Cash Flow for July, 2016 – $688.30
Mark McClain made a motion to approve the July 2016 Financial Statement, Myron Major seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

JULY PAYROLL INFORMATION – The July 2016 payroll information was presented and noted.
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NEW BUSINESS

JOHNSON'S CLEANERS STOREFRONT BUSINESS – Discussed as to whether SECWSC would be the storefront business for Johnson's Cleaners.  The Board decided against it as we are busy enough running the office with the water business.
NOTIFICATION OF MULTIPLE CONNECTIONS TO A SINGLE TAP – The accounts were presented and discussed.  The Board decided to table their decision until next month. 
TARIFF NO. 46240 – Suzann Hyles presented the letter from the Public Utility Commission of Texas showing that SECWSC's new Tariff has been acknowledged.
ROUGH DRAFT OF ENGINEER'S PROJECTS, COST ESTIMATES, & BUDGET SUMMARY – The rough draft was discussed.
APPROVE ENGINEER'S RECOMMENDATION FOR MINIMUM LINESIZE FOR SYSTEM – Kevin Buck made a motion to approve that the center corps of our system minimum line size be a 6" line. The periphery or outside part of our system should be a minimum of a 4" line size unless a customer/member needs more than a 4" line will carry.  Myron Major seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
OLD BUSINESS
NOTIFICATION OF RATE INCREASE FOR COMMERCIAL NON-STANDARD SIZE METERS – Suzann Hyles informed the Board that the Notification of the rate increases had been mailed and will be effective with the October 1, 2016 billing.
HEALTH INSURANCE FOR EMPLOYEES – Suzann informed the Board that health insurance had been found for the employees and will begin September 1, 2016.
BLACKSMITH SHOP – The Blacksmith Shop was discussed.

RICHLAND BEND BRIDGE PROJECT – The Board was informed that the project will begin September 6, 2016.
SYSTEM/GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT – Suzann Hyles informed the Board that we received a dividend check from Texas Mutual Insurance in the amount of $1,632.32.  She also discussed that she had met with Paul Perry and Grantworks and we are in the process of looking into obtaining grants.  She is also meeting with different companies to see into the possibility of replacing all of SECWSC's meters with smart meters.  Our water loss is holding at 50% and she feels that by replacing the old meters, it will reduce part of the loss percentage.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS – None
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EXECUTIVE SESSION – in accordance with the following subsections of the Texas Open Meetings Act, Texas Government Code §551.074:

The Board entered Executive Session at 8:20 p.m.

OPEN SESSION - The Board reconvened to open session at 8:50 p.m.

CHAMBERS MEADOW – Mark McClain made a motion to notify Lynn Whitsitt via certified mail with signed receipt that SECWSC will no longer be responsible for managing the Chambers Meadow Water System as November 1, 2016.  Kevin Buck seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
PERSONNEL – Salary raises were discussed.

ADJOURNMENT -  A motion was made by Kevin Buck to adjourn the Board meeting at 8:53 p.m.  Myron Major seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Michael Cheatham, SECWSC Board Secretary/Treasurer
